
The first events took place in the multipurpose hall 

 

The multipurpose conference hall has been used since July 3, 2023. On this day, the director of the 

Police Education and Service Training Unit, Colonel Jiří Fejfar, convened his meeting in the new 

premises and basically officially started the operation of the SO 03 building. Subsequently, a meeting 

of the Police President also took place here. All participants, including Major General Martin 

Vondrášek, liked the new environment of the conference hall and adjacent areas very much. 

Accommodation and training facilities are currently being completed. The building was taken over by 

a new construction contractor and construction work began in full on July 31, 2023. A significant shift 

occurred especially in the accommodation facility, which could be furnished as early as the second half 

of October 2023. 

Although the training facility was handed over to the new contractor during the construction phase, 

significant progress can be seen here as well. The building is completely insulated and the new 

contractor is intensively working on the interior improvements of the building. 

From January 2024, a large number of key soft activities from the NF – PDP 1 project will take place 

here. 

Of course, the premises will also be used by other units of the Police of the Czech Republic so that the 

investment in the revitalization of the site is used as efficiently as possible. 

The deadline for the completion of these two buildings still lasts, until 31.12.2023 at the latest. 

 

Photos from the first event - meeting of the director of the Police Education and Service Training Unit 

with the directors of educational facilities in the multipurpose hall in Kutná Hora on 3 July 2023. 

 

 

 


